
 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting Minutes 
October 21, 2020 

  
Present: Chuck Black, Todd Williams, Josh Witkin, Ester Fishman, John Murphy, Donna 
Williams 
 
Meeting Called to Order:  Todd called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 
  
Review and Approve Minutes:  Chuck made a motion to approve minutes from the 
October 7th meeting. Todd seconded. All in favor; motion passed.   
 
Road Foreman Report: 
Road ditching and leaf blowing has been continued on town roads. 
 
New Business:  
Ester Fishman was at the meeting to represent the Londonderry Waste Group. 
Selectboard reviewed the Londonderry Waste Group’s Solid Waste Implementation Plan 
(SWIP). Todd made a motion to accept the plan. Chuck seconded. All in favor; motion 
passed. 
 
Ester Fishman made a suggestion to have an electronic link of the Londonderry Solid 
Waste Implementation Plan on our town website. Peru website has been updated. 
 
Todd made a motion to move forward with ash tree harvesting in the Peru Town Forest 
due to insect activity in neighboring towns. Chuck seconded. All in favor; motion passed.  
 
Other Business: 
Health Equity will no longer be working with Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Vermont for 
Health Reimbursement Arrangement (HRA) accounts. Selectboard has reviewed and 
approved the new HRA account from Blue Cross and Blue Shield. 
 
John Murphy asked if the Peru Church will need permission from the Selectboard to have 
an outside Christmas Eve service including singing and a bonfire. The Peru Church may go 
ahead with their plans for an outdoor service. 
 
Review Bills and Approve for Payment:  
Selectboard viewed and approved bills for payment.   
 
Adjournment: 
Todd adjourned the meeting at 7:12 PM. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Williams 
Peru Town Treasurer 


